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                                              33 E. Broadway Ave.
Meridian, ID  83642

208.863.4160

www.meridiandevelopmentcorp.com

MINUTES                                           
 SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS

Thursday, April 21, 2011, 3:30 p.m.

Meridian City Hall Conference Room

33 East Broadway Avenue - Meridian, Idaho
1. Call Meeting to Order (Pipal):
Meeting called to order at approximately 3:34 p.m.
2. Roll-call Attendance (Pipal):
     X
Julie Pipal – Chairman
     X
 Keith Bird – Member 

     X 
Craig Slocum – Vice-Chairman
___X__ Jim Escobar - Member

     X
Eric Jensen – Secretary/Treasurer
     O
 Larry Lipschultz – Member 



__O___ Tammy de Weerd – Member 

     X
 Joe Borton – Counsel


     X
 Ashley Ford – Project Manager
 

3. Confirm Agenda (Pipal):
Bird:  I move we confirm the agenda as printed.
Escobar:  Second.

Pipal:  A motion and a second.  All those in favor say aye.  Opposed?

ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED.

4.
Broadway Building Partnership (Pipal/Ford):
Pipal:  Should we just give an update of yesterday or do you just want to go in and explain what the situation is today?

Ford:  Not much has changed between yesterday and today. Essentially the story is that they have found a foundation and uncovered that – there is a CCD, which is a change directive from the architect in order to move forward in terms of staying on task, keeping the project moving with the understanding that we will need to negotiate a change order for that price and that cost and that is still being ferreted out through the architect having discussions with the general contractor.  What I can say with all certainty that the price has decreased significantly from what the numbers were that we were hearing yesterday.  Yesterday we were hearing approximately $20,000 and we are now down into the $5,000 to $8,000 range is what my understanding is today after the architect’s thorough questioning in asking for a backup – we still don’t have a final number yet, but we did receive notice late yesterday that Wright Brothers was going to stop construction today because they could not move forward until we made a decision to direct them to keep moving.  So that is essentially where we are.
Pipal:  So there was nothing – they were all done with everything else that they were doing on the site – there was nothing else they could do today?

Ford:  To my understanding yes.  There was a weather issue today as well too.  I have already spoke to the architect and said if they come back asking for an additional day in the contract -- the weather would have played a role whether we had a discussion or not.

Bird:  What would be the weather issue today Ashley?

Ford:  Just because of the mud – just the rain and –

Bird:  This is Idaho –  

Ford:  But they do claim weather.  

Bird:  -- we deal with the weather year round.

Ford:  I agree with you and that is why I am kind of calling –

Bird:  My one question is have we found all of the hidden treasures of that lot?  This makes me mad – I asked when they did the demolition to figure everything out because I had been told by the old timers that there was a major understructure down there and I was assured that everything in that ground was out.  Let’s make sure everything gets out.  We can’t get stopped people.

Ford:  Well and the biggest issue at this point other than moving forward is from a LEED perspective what do we have to do with that concrete and there is some investigation happening with that.  Rhonda from VRT seemed to think that the concrete has to be recycled in a certain manner.  Dave Ruby, the architect, thinks that there is other alternatives in this instance and they are making sure that we are covered one way or the other from a liability standpoint for LEED.  I do expect that that will be another change order coming our way as well.  

Pipal:  Joe what did you find out about how we deal with this in the future from the contract?

Borton:  We went through the contract and the general conditions and before you today there is the two CCD’s that you would act upon today and authorize Ms. Ford I believe as the owner’s rep, to sign and provide which would direct the completion of the project, the provision that has been selected on both of those CCD’s make reference to a section 7.33 of the contract – what you are going to have that comes back to you is the final expenses that are incurred for this and that sounds like that might occur before your next board meeting – the items selected in the contract are limited to five different areas of labor materials, rental cost of machinery, any bond premium increases related to it – I wouldn’t imagine there is any and any additional costs for supervision and field office – sounds like Dave has been on that issue and has fine tuned those and it will come back to the Board.  So you can go forward this way and in the future the Board and Ms. Ford, as owner’s rep, can sign these and is allowed to do so with the understanding that if the construction, Wright Bros., disagrees with the adjustment payment terms as you can see from what is listed, they could object to that, but nonetheless they are given direction to get their work done and to do so immediately.  The ones before you that Erstad has filled out lists a proposed adjustment if any of zero days.  So once it is signed by MDC it will be provided to Wright Bros. for them to sign and if they do sign and in agreement with the adjustment terms and the contract time adjustment, which right now is listed at zero and sounds like it could be zero if they get it done tomorrow.

Pipal:  So what you are telling me in going forward, the contract, not to say that that is our decision here, but the contract does allow Ashley to give authorization to sign these?

Borton:  It does.

Pipal:  For those of you who weren’t in the executive committee meeting yesterday that is why we are here today is we believe that to be the case, but we did not want to make that kind of decision without clarifying that with the Board and since we as executive committee didn’t know, we wanted to make sure that you did and now we all do.  Thanks Joe.

Borton:  You bet and you will see once this is signed a change order coming back, once that number is determined.

Ford:  And that will be in front of the Board hopefully at the next Board meeting, but no guarantees.

Pipal:  Also we were very concerned about the work stoppage and one of the criteria that came up was if it takes us eight days to get back together then they would ask for eight day extensions – so we didn’t want to put –

Bird:  No they would ask for 16 days.  I am serious.

Pipal:  I know that you are.

Bird:  Because you have got a day of tearing down and setting up every time you are stopping it.

Pipal: So we wanted to make sure that it was clear and that, Ashley, from this point going forward will be in a position that she can at least consult with some of us if she has to quickly and this obviously is something that would stop the project where as something else might not.

Ford:  Hopefully, yeah, we won’t have issues of this magnitude.

Bird:  Yeah, thank god we don’t have to go down deep (inaudible).

Pipal:  You are a ray of sunshine today.

Bird:  No I just know downtown.  It is no different than Boise.

Pipal:  Probably no different than anywhere.

Bird:  (Inaudible) and those guys that go down and I have been through the tunnels in Boise – anyway, what do you need?  A motion to pass these two --?

Borton: Authorize Ms. Ford as owner’s rep to sign and deliver them today to Erstad Architects.

Bird:  I move we authorize Project Manager Ford to sign these CCD’s, one and two without costs on them and get them immediately to the architect and to the contractor.

Escobar:  Second.

Pipal:  A motion and a second.  

Roll Call Vote:  Slocum, aye; Jensen, aye; Bird, aye; Escobar, aye; Pipal, aye.

ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED. 
5.      Adjourn the Meeting (Pipal):

Bird:  I move we adjourn.

Escobar: Second.

Pipal:  A motion and a second to adjourn.  All those in favor say aye.  Opposed?

ALL AYES.  MOTION CARRIED.

(AUDIO ON FILE OF THESE PROCEEDINGS)
APPROVED:
________________________________



____/______/_______

JULIE PIPAL, CHAIR
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